Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

February 15, 2022

Tae D. Johnson Acting Director U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement 500 12th Street, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20536

Dear Acting Director Johnson,

As co-chairs of the Congressional Border Security Caucus, we invite you to meet with the Caucus as soon as possible to discuss U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement's (ICE) valuable work in enforcing our nation's immigration laws.

Our members support the brave men and women of ICE who work every day to enforce our laws. We would appreciate an opportunity to discuss our concerns about recent policies that have been implemented by the Biden administration that have led to the release of large groups of illegal aliens that should be detained by ICE into the interior of the United States.

We are constantly seeking information on how we can provide ICE with the resources needed to effectively enforce the law and hope to be able to have a productive conversation.

We look forward to meeting with you in the near future. Our staff will reach out directly to the ICE Office of Congressional Relations to follow up on this invitation.

Sincerely,

Andy Biggs Member of Congress Brian Babin, D.D.S. Member of Congress